

NEWSLETTER No.261 - April 2024

CONTACT DETAILS:

Parish Clerk, Laura Lloyd Telephone: 07891 551 851

Email: easthagbourneparishcouncil@gmail.com



FOOTPATH 4 RESURFACING AT BUTTS PIECE - GRANT SUCCESS!

The Parish Council is delighted to confirm that it has been awarded a grant from Trust for Oxfordshire's Environment (TOE), using funding from the South Oxfordshire District Council CIL Fund.



This generous grant of up to £7,515 will help fund a durable footpath surface enabling year-round accessibility from Wilcher Close past Butts Piece Allotments and up towards Millennium Wood. The Parish Council is also contributing £2,000 of its CIL Money Fund towards the project. It is hoped that the resurfacing can be completed in spring this year so the improved footpath can be enjoyed throughout the summer months.



CHAIRMAN'S SURGERY - FRIDAY 19TH APRIL

lain Duff will be at the Fleur de Lys from 5.00 to 6.30pm to welcome any residents with concerns or queries relating to matters in the parish.



ADDITIONAL SUPPORT AVAILABLE

Winter Warm Spaces are available at Didcot Library and the Didcot Wave, see further info here for opening times and other nearby venues

Oxfordshire Age UK's online Winter Hub is accessible <u>here</u> with advice on Oxfordshire County Council's Resident Support Scheme and other useful guidance

SOFEA Didcot Community Larder is open on Thursdays see here for information

Didcot Emergency Foodbank is open on Tuesdays and Fridays, see here for information **Cost Of Living Crisis** An SODC page with a range of advice and support can be found here

The Community Hub can assist with isolation and financial help. Details can be found here

Hagbourne Charities - hagbourne.charities@gmail.com or 01235 814024

East and West Hagbourne Fund – Contact David Stainthorp on 07711 802887 or email hagbournevillagefund@gmail.com

East Hagbourne (Coronavirus) Community Support Group - easthagbournecovid19@gmail.com or 07568 395228



DEFIBRILLATORS

The village defibrillators are available 24/7 at the following locations:

Outside the Village Shop at 114 New Road

Hagbourne Village Hall (next to the main entrance)

Hagbourne Bowls Club on The Croft (defibrillator is wall mounted outside the gate)

In an emergency, call 999 - they will give you the access code.



one.network

USEFUL INFORMATION LINKS

https://www.fixmystreet.com/ for reporting a wide variety of issues from potholes to fly tipping.
https://publicrightsofway.oxfordshire.gov.uk/standardmap.aspx
can be used to report an issue with a countryside path or public right of way.

https://www.southoxon.gov.uk/south-oxfordshire-district-council/recycling-rubbish-and-waste for information on waste services and reporting missed bin collections.

Get the **Binzone** app on your mobile to receive notifications of bin services in East Hagbourne https://one.network/ for checking roadworks in the area

Planning applications received since the last newsletter: None

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 18th April 2024 at The Pavilion, Great Mead.

All Council meetings are open to the public and we welcome your participation.

Agendas and Minutes of previous meetings are published at www.easthagbourne.net

Football in East Hagbourne

Hagbourne United Football Club are looking for new players to play in the North Berks league divisions 4 & 5. The Club currently fields two men's teams for age 16+, but will be pleased to hear from players of all ages and abilities. Contact John Symonds at jesymonds29@gmail.com or call 07831 714 076.